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The McDonald Sewage Authority (Authority) is the owner of a combined sewer system that was constructed over sixty years ago.  The Authority with North and South Fayette and Oakdale constructed the Robinson Run interceptor sewer to convey sewage to the Allegheny County Sanitary Authority (ALCOSAN) for ultimate treatment and disposal.  The Authority’s agreement with ALCOSAN penalizes the Authority for conveyance and treatment of excess flows.  Therefore, to reduce infiltration and inflow and to eventually eliminate penalties paid to ALCOSAN, the Authority chose complete sewer separation as the solution.

The Center Avenue Area Sanitary Sewer Replacement Project consisted of the construction of 3,419 feet of new 8-inch sanitary-only sewer, 1,566 feet of new 6-inch sanitary service sewer, and 66 main line wye connections.  The construction was completed in September 2001.  The final construction cost of the project was $381,972.45.  

Analysis of pre-construction and post-construction flow monitoring show a reduction in average daily flow of 67 percent.  The average annual cost saving to the Authority as a result of this flow reduction is approximately $19,500.

This project served to validate the Authority’s decision to proceed with sewer separation as a method for reducing overall system flows.  

Many problems associated with sewer construction occur because the affected residents are not informed of the potential effects on their normal routine.  Since each resident was required to construct a new sanitary sewer lateral at their own expense, a public meeting was held well in advance of construction in order to minimize confusion and keep the residents better informed of the project status.  This meeting enabled all affected residents to become familiar with the project and understand why they had to construct a new lateral.  It also notified them of the traffic restrictions, potential for mud and dust in the construction site, and other related issues.  By informing the residents, many resident complaints were eliminated.  This process will continue for all Authority sewer construction projects in the future.

For this project and based on the current terms of the Inter-municipal Agreement between the Authority and ALCOSAN, sewer separation is a cost-effective method for addressing extraneous flows within the sewer collection system.  As treatment costs increase annually, sewer separation will become more cost-effective.

This project served to validate the Authority’s decision to proceed with sewer separation as the chosen method for addressing the sewer system within their published Long Term Control Plan (LTCP).  We recommend that the Authority continue with sewer separation projects as funds become available and within the recommended time frame within the LTCP.

Sewer separation appears to be most effective when the governing body also requires new laterals to be installed for all structures tributary to the new sewer.  It is our opinion that, if the Authority had not required new sewer laterals, wet weather flow would not have decreased as dramatically.  

Sewer separation is one of the most direct ways to eliminate infiltration/inflow and can be used in all communities.  However, in some specific areas, it may not be economically feasible to construct a new sewer.  Each community, sewer collection system, and situation should be evaluated independently in order to determine the cost-effectiveness of sewer separation.

